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Dear Parents / Carers,

Welcome back to this last, but very busy, term. Hopefully you all had a lovely holiday.
A special welcome to some new nursery pupils:

Kieran Alexander, Josh Anderson and Daisy Rice. We’re sure you’ll find the Port a happy, friendly place.

** PLEASE NOTE**
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School / Nursery will be OPEN on Thursday 4th May. 
Voting is taking place in Port Elphinstone Community House. 
PLEASE SHARE WITH NEIGHBOURS & FRIENDS IN THE PORT. Thank you.
REMINDER -ABSENCE

Can I please remind you that if your child is absent from school for any reason, you must let school know. Please email or phone school before 9:15am. There is a school answerphone machine, so a message can be left on the school number out of school hours.  
Spring Fayre – Saturday 20th May 10-12
Just a reminder to keep the date free in your diary. Please hand in any donations for the bottle stall / chocolate stall / raffles / Jars to the office. Home bakes are welcome on the day before or on the day. Please return the volunteers letter if you can help on the day – we really need your help. Thank you. 

Pupil Progress Evenings 

Fri 5th May – reports & appointment times 

                       issued to parents

Wed 10th May – Pupil progress evening  

                         3.30 – 6pm
Thurs 11th May – Pupil progress evening  

                           6 – 8.30pm
You have already received a note to make your choice of appointment day – please return to school by Wednesday 26th April. 
PE this term
We would like to remind all parents / carers of the following for any PE and after school activities:

· [image: image7.png]


Proper kit to be worn, i.e. t-shirt, shorts and trainers suitable for outdoors (not gym shoes)

· All jewellery to be removed

· Ears recently pierced should be covered with micropore tape

· Long hair MUST be tied back.
Thank you for your cooperation. 
[image: image8.png]


Litter Pick
After the last 5 years’ successful clean ups, we have decided to participate again this year. It will be on Friday 9th June from 9:20 – 10:30. Please complete the return slip at the end of the newsletter if you are able to help. Parent helpers will be monitoring a group of pupils while they pick up litter around Port Elphinstone. Your help is very much appreciated!
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Water Bottles for sale
With warmer weather approaching, it is important that your child drinks enough water through the day. 
Please note – water is allowed in class, however juice is not allowed.
We have water bottles for sale at £2 each, called “Active-bottles”. If you would like to purchase any, please complete and return the appropriate slip, or ask at the school office. Thank you.
Sports Day – wear your team colour!

This year for Sports Day in June we would like P1-7 pupils to wear sports clothes in their team colour. 
There are 3 house teams:
BLYTHEWOOD – Blue

HAUGHTON – Red

CAIRNTON – Yellow

If it is possible for your child to wear something in their house colour that would be great! If your child is unsure of their house name / colour then please come and ask at the school office. Thank you for your support. 
School / Nursery Questionnaire
This week you will receive home a copy of the annual feedback / questionnaire for parents. This year we would like parents to complete a set of questions (in previous years it has been 2 stars and a wish). Your feedback is very important to us so please take time to complete and return if possible. Thank you. 
Dates for your Diary

Mon 1st May – School closed to everyone. 

   Public holiday (May Day)
Tues 2nd to Fri 5th May – SCIENCE WEEK

Friday 5th May – Travel breakfast
Wed 10th May – Pupil progress evening  

                         3.30 – 6pm

Thurs 11th May – Pupil progress evening  

                           6 – 8.30pm

Sat 20th May – Parent Council Spring Fair 
                        10-12 noon. All welcome.
Mon 5th June – School closed to everyone.   

    Local holiday.

Tues 6th to Fri 9th June – HEALTH WEEK.
Wed 7th June – School Sports (P1-7)
Fri 9th June – Nursery Sports 10:45  /  2:15

Fri 9th June – Litter pick 9:20-10.30

Fri 16th June – School BBQ 6pm. More info to 

                        follow.

Tue 20th – Thurs 22nd June – P7 to Academy.

Wed 28th June – P7 Leaver’s Assembly 10am.
Fri 30th June – Last day of term.   School 

                     closes at usual times.

Tues 22nd Aug – First day back of new session. 
…………………………………………………………………………………
Please feel free to get in touch if you would like to discuss any matter further.
 You are invited to comment on the return pro-forma on any aspect of school whether as a comment/suggestion, compliment or concern.    
Finally, please sign and return the slip below to say you’ve received and noted the contents of this newsletter.
Yours sincerely
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Nic Boyle
Head Teacher
National Spring Clean - Litter Clean up
Friday 9th June 9:20 – 10:30
Parent Helpers
Child’s name(s): …………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………
Parent Name: ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………
(delete as appropriate)
 I           am      /    am not       able to help with the National Spring Clean on 
                                                          Friday 9th June from 9.20 - 10.30.
Parent Signature:…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Active-bottles - £2: April 2017
Child’s name(s):






Class(es):


I would like to buy _____ Active-bottles at £2 each.  

Total amount enclosed = £_______

-------------------------------------------------------------------------
Comment/Suggestion, Compliment or Concern

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………
 Signature ……………………………………………………………………………   April 2017
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